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Summer 2018: Newsletter No. 8      
Dear Parents and Carers,

It’s the end of another school year and events are still happening daily:  a road safety talk, visit by the Urban Heath Partnership, DASP Litfest, Dorset library visit, Swanage trip and our Thank you afternoon to name a few! I wish all our departing pupils and families well in the future and a super summer break to our returners- there will be a few surprises in the playground when you return in September!
Hot meals
I hope that those who were able to attend the Food Links taster session last week found it useful and tasty too! The children seem to have enjoyed sampling the different dishes on offer.  You should have now received an individual activation code for each child and the new September menu (Year R – Year 3).  You should now go online to place your child’s menu choices at myschoolmeals.co.uk for September.
Sports day/ FABs mini-fair
Many thanks to all who came and supported us on 3rd July. The children were fantastic and the FABs raised £545.00 at the mini fair afterwards. Thanks to everyone!
Reports/ Open afternoon 
I hope you enjoyed reading your child’s report and found time to visit the classrooms and see some of the work covered this year. One of the areas we would like to develop is communication and information- sharing with parents, and ensure that this is more consistent across the school. Staff are currently planning ways in which we can improve this.
Dorchester Library Summer Reading Challenge
We are hoping that lots of our children will be able to take part in this annual project to promote reading. Mischief Makers is the theme, celebrating the 80th anniversary of the comic Beano. All they have to do is read 6 library books and visit the library regularly to collect special stickers and other incentives. There will be celebrations and rewards after the holidays! Posters have been placed around the school. There is copious research highlighting the huge impact that reading at home has on a child’ s academic success across the curriculum to GCSE level and beyond. We find that those children who read regularly at home, even for just a few minutes a day, make significantly more progress every year than those who do not. We will shortly be sending out a leaflet which DASP Literacy co-ordinators have written to give some ideas on supporting children at home- this will also be posted on the school and DASP websites.
Leavers’ assembly

Year 4 will be saying goodbye to us in their own special way on Tuesday 24th at 9.10. Bring your hankies!
6482
Staffing update
We are pleased to announce that Amber Barnett has agreed to run Cool Kids Club in September, initially on a short term basis whilst we discuss longer term plans.

Mrs Badley & Friday Club
A big thank you to Kate Badley and the Friday Club team: Jan Mellor, Brenda Stephenson, Emma Nixon, Melanie Stead. Friday Club has been supported by the local Broadmayne churches and has been enjoyed by a number of our pupils over the years. Mrs Badley has been a driving force in our mission to bring music to as many children as possible and has taught an incredible total of 6 instruments over the past 10 years! She has also made a significant impact on the progress of a number of pupils through her work as a Speech and Language therapist and provided valued training for staff.
Many thanks to Kate for all of her help over the years and very best wishes for her new life in Wales.
Thank you pm

It was lovely to see so many of the people who have helped out this year, with reading, transport, trips, swimming and many other things. The children sang their hearts out and I was delighted to hear some of our guests joining in with the singing!
Football tournament

Mr Gibbons and Mrs Howells have been busy organising the annual football tournament which took place today. It has been lovely to see so many children taking part and parents supporting them – thank you.
A Fond Farewell…

I think this will be my last newsletter as Headteacher of Broadmayne School. It’s a poignant time for me on a personal level as I have loved my time here and have always felt privileged to lead the school through the ups and downs over the years. I have always believed that the time to move on is when you are still enjoying your job and I am following this philosophy. I am more than happy to be handing the reins over to Mrs Collings and her excellent team. This is a wonderful school and I am sure it will go from strength to strength. I look forward to hearing the news over the coming years! I am not using the word “retirement” as I shall still be working for DASP and the LA on a very part time basis, allowing for plenty of granny and campervan time! I hope to have an opportunity to bid you all farewell over the next few days but in the meantime I would like to thank you for all the support and encouragement; it has been an honour to work with this fantastic community. 
 
Yours sincerely



In Dorset 
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